Pocket Park Report April 2022.

The Pocket Park is managed year round by a dedicated team of 7
regular volunteers.

It has been a busy year in the Park.

Following the annual report on the Prevention of Accidents various
points were made good.

We have mown the park most months and during the year received a
new Stiga mulching machine donated by Fusion.

We decided to open up the area below the Lower Meadow and this is
still being implemented, cutting back over growth and self seeding.

The new grass area created by the swing set has now established itself
and during the February meet we planted a Crab Apple tree to
celebrate the Queens Jubilee.

On the say day we planted the missing 20m of hedging kindly donated
by Tom Boston.

The swing gate at the bottom of the park was opened up so a child
buggy could be got through.

The gate post and fencing posts were changed and concreted in.
The post at the top of the steps over the brook was replaced.
The nature signs were concreted in to make them more stable.

A new Hazel wattle panel has been added at the service entrance to
the park, as the path led directly onto the Welsh Road.

We have been cutting back the brambles.

The pond continues to give us concern and the fill pipe seems to be
blocked, something we hope to address this year.

The deep water signs by the pond were broken in the winter storms
and need replacing.

Ends.



